Curtis & Debra

November 2021 Prayer Letter

Dear Pastor and Church Family,

Greetings in the name of Jesus Christ the Lord! I trust the Lord is blessing you and your Church Family. God is faithful!

The works in Iquique and Alto Hospicio have been closed a lot since the pandemic happened, but they are coming through it in victory. They have used Zoom to broadcast services to the church family who are shut in their houses. They are able to return to church but with limits. They are limited in numbers and space because of the six foot rule. The pictures will show this.

They are still seeing people getting saved and following the Lord in baptism and in the Lord's Supper. Brother Marcelo and his family have done a great job in our absence. He has been faithful. I trust I will soon be able to ordain him.

As for our health, Debra has been in the hospital once for shoulder surgery and a rotator cuff repair. She has also been to the ER multiple times. Three times she was admitted; and one time, she went for vomiting and uncontrollable nausea, but they did not admit her. She was super dehydrated with potassium and magnesium so low it was almost nonexistent in her blood work. Last week was very difficult because she fell hard four times throughout the day. Twice, I was behind her and caught her and held her as she jerked like she was having convulsions. It scared

me. I am still scared for her because they have only found a UTI this last time. She is back home with me but still weak and walking with a walker. Please be in prayer for us. I am trying to get some help for my wife.

Thanks for your prayers and faithful support for us.

In Christ's Service, Your missionaries, Curtis and Debra Couch



Goals

- Continue to evangelize the lost.
- Make mature the believers.
- To establish many more churches through nationals by establishing Bible Institutes and Colleges.

Sending Church Zion Hill Baptist Church 3315 Anderson Road Greenville, S.C. 29611 Pastor Danny Moore 864-269-4973







